
FOR RELEASE: 
IMMEDIATE� 

Mailed Oct. 3, 1986� 

YOUNGSTOWN, Ohio - The Black Studies Department of oungstown State University 

has designated Ms. Sarah Brown-Clark of Youngstown, YSU associate professor 

of English, as its acting director of the program for the 1986-87 school year 

while Professor Al Bright of Youngstown is on sabbatical leave. 

Ms. Brown-Clark will also coordinate February's Black History Month at Y5U. 

She has been a member of the YSU faculty since 1972, and has served on the 

Black History Month Committee, the English Department Honors Committee and Human­

1ties Review, the YSU-OEA Grievance Committee and the Affirmative Action Committee, 

Ms, Brown-Clark has also served on the boards of the Youngstown Area Urban 

League, United Negro College Fund, Battered Persons Crisis Center, and the YWCA. 

She was awarded the "Outstanding Black Faculty Award" from the YSU Black United 

Students. 
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YOUNGSTOWN. Ohio - Youngstown State University's Office of Continuing Education 

is offering two full-day seminars for persons interested in the Lotus 1-2-3 

software package. 

"Introduction to Lotus 1-2-3" is appropriate for anyone who wants to lear 

the basics of the program and has never had any prog:-amming experience. New 

users of microcomputers will also find the course to be helpful. expecially 

business owners t managers. executives and professionals who are involved in 

sales. marketing. finance and personnel. This seminar will be from 8:30 a.m.­

4:30 p.m. Oct. 17. 

The second. "Intermediate Lotus 1-2-3' is an intensive hands-on seminar cover­

ing advanced macros. database and statistical analysis and financial modeling. 

It will be held from 8:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. Nov. 14. 

Michael Bshero. Certified Public Accountant. partner of Carbis. Walker & 

Associates, will present both seminars. 

Each seminar has been approved for eight hours of continuing professional 

education by the Ohio and Pennsylvania Boards of Accountancy. 

The fee for each seminar is $240. 

For a free brochure and a complete listing of fall non-credit courses, call 

YSU's Office of Continuing Education at (216) 742-3358. 
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